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SUBJECT:
REVIEW OF DRAFT BUDGET FOR FY 2007
ISSUE


Annually the board of education has to review a Draft Budget for the next fiscal year by January 31 of the prior year.  

FACTS


The review of the Draft Budget begins the yearly budget cycle for boards of education.  The next budget to be reviewed will be the Tentative Budget in May.  As the process proceeds the details become more exact.  The next step in the cycle will be the approval of a staffing ratio for the schools and approval of the per pupil allocation for the Site Councils.  This will be brought to the board in February so that the funds can be reported to the schools by March 1.

The legal statutes require a local board of education to review a draft budget in January for the subsequent year.  This is primarily a review of any projected changes in revenues and expenditures for the next year.  Detailed budget numbers are not available at this time, only a general look at what to expect.  For example, if the board anticipated a major change in revenues due to a change in number of students, then the board would need to indicate where the changes would be included in expenditures in the budget.  Funds 1 (General Fund), 3(Capital Outlay and Building Fund), and 5 (Food Service and other proprietary funds) are the only funds reviewed at this time.  Fund 2 (Special Revenue or Grants Funds) is not reviewed at this time.  


The attached 2006-07 SEEK Forecast from the state is based on the growth for this year but projects zero change in number of students for next year. If our growth continues, the increase in student numbers mean more state SEEK funds to the district but also more expense for the district in teachers and materials. Unfortunately, the final ADA on which SEEK funds are calculated will be unknown until later in the year. A few more students this year would qualify Hardin County as a growth district. Although it would not help the General Fund, that would give us much strength in our building funds. No growth district funds have been included in the Draft Budget. The SEEK Forecast projects net state funds of $47,233,081 for next year.  This compares with $47,309,509 in the 2005-06 SEEK calculation. We must be very conservative in spending since the budget was trimmed closely for this year.


The state has also projected an increase in property assessments. This is an average estimate by the state and may or may not be accurate for our situation.  The final assessments are not due to the state Revenue Cabinet from the PVA until later in the year.  The assessments are important not only for the local taxation purposes, but also because of the nature of the SEEK funding calculation which is based on a state/local ratio.  The higher the local assessments, the more funds that are required to be produced locally and the lower the assessments, the higher the state contribution.  Normally, local revenues could be expected to increase in the 2-4% range.

There is a provision in the KRSs regarding guaranteed salary increases for personnel in school districts equal to the increase for other state employees. That rate increase is 5% but the State Budget Bill has reduced that amount the last few years. With the increases in revenue, many legislators are talking about increases in salaries and other funding, but the required increase if any will not be known until the Budget Bill passes, usually at the end of the Legislative session.  The General Fund payroll is about $62 million, therefore each 1% in raises would cost about $620,000. The salary schedules have a 2% step increase each year for employees up to 21 years. Although many employees are beyond 21 years and do not get the increase, the cost could still approach $1 million. Employees retiring from the top of the salary schedule to be replaced by lower paid employees offset part of this cost. No payroll increases have been included in the Draft Budget.


The attached Draft Budget shows the 2005 Actuals, 2006 Budgeted, and 2007 Draft.  At the present time there is little change from 2006 to 2007 except Revenue and balancing entries. KDE has projected less state SEEK money to the district for next year but an increased local property assessment, which will produce a net increase of about $688,000 in total funds. Last year, we reduced some additional funding in payroll that normally becomes ending balance at the end of the year. In addition, we have increased some salaries and numbers of employees so that our ending balance will be much lower this year. We have used about $10.5 million as the beginning balance for next year to balance the budget. I am not confident that our balance will be that much. We also reduced the contingency fund to about 2.5 million. We expect the state to provide more funding when the Budget Bill passes. When we have better information on state funding, we will need to consider several issues for the Tentative Budget in May, such as salary schedules, the roofing program we started this year, technology connections, section 7 and other new instructional programs. 

 The above discussion applies to the General Fund.  The revenues and expenditures for Fund 3 (Capital Outlay, Building Fund, and Construction Funds) will be similar to last year except the construction funds which will be determined by the projects that are finally approved. Capital Outlay has an escrow for SFCC of about $950,000 that must be used as cash on the next construction project accepting SFCC funding. Fund 5 (Food Service) should not be appreciably different from this year except for the declining balance due to increasing costs for energy to produce and deliver food. Fund 2 is not included in the Draft Budget review. Fund 2 is for Grants and Entitlements, including Title 1, ESS, Family Resource/Youth Service Centers, elementary school textbooks, etc.  Approximately 70% of this $12,000,000 fund is tied to salaries and benefits for personnel.  


The board must maintain a minimum 2% contingency of the total budget.  Hence, 2% of $108,000,000 would be $2,160,000.  Currently we have $2,518,831 in the contingency line of the budget or about 2.3%. The state recommends 5-9% of the General Fund. We have about 3.1% of the General Fund in contingency, but in order to balance, we had to reduce the amount. When the state passes a budget, we expect to get an increase in SEEK. We would like to restore the contingency to closer to the 5% level.

This year the budget development will be most difficult in light of the reduced beginning balance and the uncertain times while the legislature is in session. The Tentative Budget must be approved in May and it will probably be the first of May before we have a good projection on revenue for next year or even a final calculation for the current year. We will use the Draft Budget as a starting point and involve all stakeholders in the process. The SBDM allocations must be provided to the schools by March 1 and therefore will be presented at the February board meeting. The section 6 (supplies) amount must be 3.5% of the SEEK base and therefore will be about the same per pupil as this year. Staffing allocations will be based on the district staffing formula which will be reviewed in February.

RECOMMENDATION


APPROVE THE REVIEW OF THE FY 2007 DRAFT BUDGET

RECOMMENDED MOTION


I MOVE THAT THE HARDIN COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION APPROVE THE REVIEW OF THE FY 2007 DRAFT BUDGET.

